
From: Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 6/29/2016 9:52:38 AM
Subject: RE: Supreme Court Abbeville Letter

I think we should include something about the fact that the authority over education is not only limited but also 
divided between the Superintendent and Governor which is why Gov Haley has proposed making the Superintendent 
part of her cabinet.  Failure to have a cohesive and strong voice and accountability over education policy and 
administration will undermine other efforts to improve educational outcomes for children.  Something along those 
lines…
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 

Sent: Wednesday, June 29, 2016 12:42 AM

To: Patel, Swati; Baker, Josh; Godfrey, Rob

Subject: Supreme Court Abbeville Letter
 
Rough (rough) draft.  We can fill in the gaps after our meeting with NH in the morning. 
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